Internet Use and Technology Device Policy
(Approved Feb 2022, Revised June 2025)

The Redfield Public Library provides patrons access to the Internet to support our mission and serve all patrons.  

*Internet resources and computers are available for use by the public at no charge during library hours. Patrons can access the internet through library computers or accessing the library internet through their own devices. 

*Patrons are responsible for their own internet searches. The library bears no liability or responsibility for patrons’ access to or use of information obtained through its internet system. Patrons use the library computers and internet at their own risk.The library can’t guarantee the safety of a patron’s internet information across the library’s network.

*Library computers are available on a first come-first served basis. The library staff will oversee the computer usage schedule and may limit computer time if another patron is waiting. 

*As with other library materials, the library affirms the responsibility of parents/guardians to guide their children’s use of the Internet. The library isn’t responsible for materials children may access while using computers at the library.

*The library isn’t responsible for damage to any user’s personal storage device or computer, or any loss of data, damage, or liability that may occur from patron use of the library’s computers.

*Patrons are expected to treat library equipment with care and respect. The library reserves the right to restrict or terminate use of library technology equipment if there is an issue. 

*Library computers provide a suite of software for patrons to use. The staff is available to provide assistance and answer questions but can’t provide in-depth training. Staff will strive to assist patrons with basic services. Due to the constantly changing and expanding nature of technology, library staff may not be familiar with every aspect of computers and the internet.

*Patrons have access to the library copy machine. Printing is available for $0.25 per black and white print and $0.50 per color print.

*Nothing may be saved on the library computers’ hard drives. Although the library uses virus protection software on the computers, this will not completely protect downloaded materials. 

*It is the patron’s responsibility to comply with all local, state, and federal laws including but not limited to those concerning copyright, fraud, privacy, or obscenity. Users may not use the computers to gain unauthorized access to restricted files or networks. Users may not install or download any software. Patrons will be expected to respect copyright laws.

*The library makes no representation about the suitability of the information contained in the documents from its computers for any purpose.

*Privacy of patron technology use will be respected to the extent possible, however patrons may be monitored by library staff if inappropriate or illegal use on library technology is suspected. If inappropriate or illegal use is discovered, the library reserves the right to restrict or terminate a patron’s computer use and may contact the authorities if necessary.

